Public Comment **Brianda Negrete**

From:

Michael Chiacos < mchiacos@cecmail.org>

Sent:

Monday, February 13, 2023 1:43 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

2-14-23 Agenda Item #2, Zero-Emission Vehicle Policy Adoption and EV Update

Attachments:

County of SB 2-14-23 Agenda Item #2, Zero-Emission Vehicle Policy Adoption and EV

Update - CEC comments.pdf

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Honorable Supervisors,

CEC applauds the leadership of the County of Santa Barbara on procuring EVs and charging stations. CEC requests the County to start a pilot project to add EVs to the sheriff fleet.

Please see the attached letter and can the clerk confirm receipt?

Thanks,

Michael Chiacos { he / him }

Director of Climate Policy Community Environmental Council P.O. Box 90660 Santa Barbara, CA 93190-0660

mchiacos@cecmail.org (805) 730-0204 office (805) 284-4179 cell Connect on LinkedIn





BOARD OFFICERS

Barbara S. Lindemann President

Catherine Brozowski Vice President

Charles Newman

Vice President

Kathy Yeung Treasurer

David N. Pellow Secretary

BOARD MEMBERS AT-LARGE

Jon Clark
Christine DeVries
Nadra Ehrman
Carolyn Fitzgerald
Laura Francis
David Jackson
Elliott MacDougall
Pat McElroy
Ivette Peralta
Peter Schuyler

BOARD MEMBERS EMERITUS

Dick Jensen in memoriam

Marc McGinnes

Paul Relis

Selma Rubin

Hal Conklin

Sigrid Wright CEO

PRESIDENT'S COUNCIL

Dennis Allen Diane Boss Laura Capps Dave Davis Katie Davis Carla Frisk Karl Hutterer Ivor John John Jostes Bruce Kendall Kim Kimbell Maryanne Mott Mike Noling Paul Relis Michel Saint-Sulpice Leanne Schlinger John Steed Elizabeth Wagner Sally Warner-Arnett

PARTNERSHIP COUNCIL

Karen Brill
Linda Cheresh
Claire Fackler
Kristin Hogue
Cooper Matthieson
Michelle L. Pickett
Wendy Read
Missy Robertson
Holly Sherwin
Bret A. Stone
Jacob Tell
Sally Terrell
Michelle Weinman
Deborah Williams

February 13th, 2023

Board of Supervisors County of Santa Barbara 105 E. Anapamu St. Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Re: Agenda Item #2, Zero-Emission Vehicle Policy Adoption and EV Update

Dear Honorable Supervisors,

Community Environmental Council (CEC) applauds the leadership of County of Santa Barbara in procuring EVs and charging stations. Staff have done fantastic work to translate the EV policy into real action. The County now has one of the largest EV fleets on the Central Coast, is cutting greenhouse gas emissions and petroleum usage every day, and is a model for other local governments to emulate. County employees now are becoming familiar with EVs, have access to workplace charging, and hopefully will be more inclined to purchase them for personal vehicles.

CEC supports the future actions that staff proposes to add more charging stations, EV sedans, SUVs, vans and trucks to the County fleet. We also note that many sheriff and policy departments around the US are adding EVs to their fleet, and request that the County start a pilot project to add EVs to the sheriff fleet, even if only for admin/non-pursuit vehicles to start.

As a Central Coast Community Energy member, the County can access special rebates and charging stations funding for member agencies. CCCE also has a member agency Transportation Electrification advisory service that can help the County with their ZEV planning and purchasing.

The Inflation Reduction Act has passed new tax credits for fleets. While further analysis is needed, it appears that tax exempt entities like County of Santa Barbara may qualify for point-of-sale rebates of \$7,500 for light duty and up to 30% and \$40,000 for medium and heavy-duty ZEVs. CEC looks forward to supporting the County of Santa Barbara as you continue your EV fleet leadership.

Sincerely,

Director of Climate Policy